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Introduction;  

This report explains about the activities that were carried during the month of September 2023  

Activities;  

Monitoring of projects  

During this month, projects were not visited as it has always been in previous months but some 

were visited during recovery since we meet some of the women at the places where they are 

operating their business/projects from and we noticed during this time that most of our 

beneficiaries have improved in their business not as they were in the beginning. 

Recoveries 

We as a team in Uganda, we would like to inform you in this report that the repayment of soft 

loans was done as per some group who tried as much as possible to follow their agreement date. 

And some groups who are finding challenges in repaying back their soft loans have been 

encouraged to pay on the due dates as this will help the organization to achieve its set goals. 

Legal action has been taken on the beneficiaries who have stayed with the organization money 

for more than six months, this has been done through involving the police and the local councils 

(LC1) of the area in getting back the money from the women who are our beneficiaries. And the 



involvement of the above body has brought an impact in getting back most of the money as in  

due date, some of the groups are clearing their loans as we are looking forward towards  having 

all the money back from all those who have due dates. 

Loan Disbursement  

Due to a lot of money which is outside inform of open loans, loan disbursement was put on hold 

for the month September to all beneficiary groups apart from Kwa Moyo staff who are eligible to 

have loans from PAUTHO. 

Challenges  

Moving with the police who are dressed in their working uniforms has brought about tension in 

the area we are working in. 

Fuel prices have also gone high, which is a little costly since we are riding several times to a lot 

of groups daily. 

 Conclusion  

We would like to send sincere thanks to our funders for the continued support you have always 

rendered to Pautho as an Organization which is also helping in transforming the lives of the 

women in the communities of Uganda, Mbale district is an example.   


